
 

 

St. Alban’s Episcopal Church 
Syracuse, New York 

September 2017 Newsletter 

Priestly Ponderings: Responding to Harvey 

How does a Christian respond to the devastation caused by Hurricane Harvey? First, we praise 
God. When I speak our Eucharistic liturgy I often say these words, ñIt is right, and a good and 
joyful thing, always and everywhere to give thanks to you, Father Almighty, Creator of heaven 
and earth.ò God sent us Jesus Christ to forgive us our sins and to restore us to our created place 
as children of God. We are released from the bondage of sin by Jesusô death and invited to 
receive eternal life through His resurrection. In the cross we see the inestimable love of God for 
all Godôs people. In the resurrection we see the power of God triumph over the power of evil 
and death. Even as we see the images of Harveyôs destruction, we praise God. 

Next, we pray. Prayer is the most powerful thing we can do because it unleashes the power of 
God, who can do so much more than mere mortals can. We pray to the Son of God who 
understands suffering from a human point of view because he shared our humanity. We pray to 
the Suffering Servant who died an agonizing death on the cross. Prayer makes God present with 
us and with those who are suffering the effects of Harveyôs wrath. God is not far off and distant, 
but in the midst of human suffering. 

(Continued on page 2) 
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Important Dates Coming Up! 

Sunday, September 17—Westcott Street Cultural Fair 

Sunday, October 29—Bishop DeDe is coming! 



Sunday, October 1  

East Side 
Episcopalians 

Holy Eucharist 
and Picnic 

Watch the bulletins and 
websites or more information. 

Vestry Meeting 
September 20 

7:00 p.m. 

VestryðSeptember 20, 5:45 p.m. 

Prior to the next Vestry Meeting, Mother Julie 
will lead a discussion of ñThe Agile Churchò by 
Dwight J. Zscheile.  Bishop Dede has asked for 
leaders from each parish to look at this book in 
advance of Diocesan Convention in November.  
Anyone who is interested in joining the Vestry in 
this study is welcome. 

Dinner will be included. 

Sunday, October 29 

The Rt. Rev. Dr. DeDe Duncan-Probe  
is coming to St. Albanôs. 

Mother Julie will lead a series of 5 classes to prepare those who 
desire to be confirmed, received into The Episcopal Church, 
renew their baptismal vows, or who want to know more about 
our faith. Please speak with her if you're interested.  Class will 

be on Sundays at 11:00 a.m. on September 10 and 
24 and October 8, 15 and 22 24 and October 8, 15 and 22. 

This Fall has lots of opportunities for 

Episcopal Connections!  

Priestly Ponderings (Continued from page 1) 

Finally, we share the love of Christ by helping those who are in such desperate need. Weôve 
heard the stories of those who are helping rescue, shelter, and provide for thousands of 
people. If you are able to go to Texas and help, go! If you are able to volunteer at local 
donation centers, volunteer. If you are able to give, give sacrificially and more than once. 
The effects of this tragedy will last for years. You can go on-line to donate to Episcopal 
Relief & Development or send a check with ñHarveyò 
written on the memo line to: 

Episcopal Relief & Development 
P.O. Box 7058 
Merrifield, VA 22116-7058 

May God be with all who suffer and all who come to their aid. May the power of God flow 
mightily to relieve the suffering through the power of prayer, and may we partner with God 
to be Godôs hands and feet in this crisis.  

Yours in Christ, 
Mother Julie+ 



A reminder about parking: 
The City of Syracuse has given us permission to park in the bike lane on Meadowbrook 
Avenue in front of the church during worship services. 
All other parking regulations are still in effect. 

Please remember odd-even parking on Scott Ave: 
Before 6pm 

On Even days, park Even with the church. 
On Odd days, park opposite (oddosite?) the church. 

Evening services are reversed. 

Please remember to park at least 50 feet from any intersection. 

September Birthdays 

1 - David Gregg 

1 - Frank Terry 

10 - Jane Talbot 

13 - Edison (Eddie) Coulon 

14 - Matt Grosso 

15 - Stuart Houston 

23 - Fred Wilson 

Any updates or corrections?  
Please contact Kim in the 
church office. 

Westcott Street Cultural FairðSeptember 17 

Noon-6:30 
St Albans will have a booth at this yearôs Westcott Street Fair to 

welcome people to the neighborhood and let them know about outreach 
opportunities and worship at St. Albanôs, especially our work with the 

Valley Worship Center Food Pantry. 

You can help! 
We are looking for 

Ý Donations of  chips in single serving bags 

Ý Donations of hard candyðindividually wrapped 

Ý Please bring donations in by September 3. 

Ý People to help stuff give-away bags after church September 10. 

Ý Help with set-up and clean-up. 

Ý Volunteers to take 2 hour shifts at the fair. 

 Sign-ups are in the social room. 

Thursday, 9/7  -  Valley Worship Center Food Pantry 

Sunday, 9/10  -  Stuff bags for Westcott fair after worship 

Thursday, 9/14  -  Valley Worship Center Food Pantry 

Sunday, 9/17  -  Westcott Street Cultural Fair 

Wednesday, 9/20  -  Vestry Book Study / Meeting 

Thursday, 9/21  -  Valley Worship Center Food Pantry 

Thursday, 9/28  -  Valley Worship Center Food Pantry 

Sunday, 10/1  -  ESE Holy Eucharist and Picnic 

Thursday, 10/5  -  Valley Worship Center Food Pantry 

Sunday, 10/29  -  Bishop's Visitation to St. Alban's 

Church Office Hours have 
returned to the regular schedule: 

Tuesday-Friday 9:30-1:00 



 

 St. Albanôs is 

   a Community founded in CHRIST½S LOVE, 

   Joyfully seeking to live our faith, 

   reaching out to ALL Godôs people. 

  Sunday Morning Schedule 

 + Worship, 9:30 a.m. 

 + Coffee and Refreshments, 10:30 a.m. 

 + Inquirers Class, 11:00 am (September 

10 and 24;  and October 8, 15 and 22  

 

St. Alban’s 
Leadership 

 
Rector: The Rev. Julie E. 

Calhoun-Bryant 
 

Wardens 
  Senior: Bobbi Lombardo 
  Junior: Kiki White 
  Emerita: Susan Grosso 
 

Vestry Members 
  Emera Bridger Wilson 
  David Houston 
  Grace Joseph 
  Margo Kowalczyk 
  Gelene Lewis Dorr  
  Fred Wilson 
  Kate Bell, Vestry Clerk 
 
Parish Secretary 
  Kim Privler 
 

Organist 
  Della Holtzapple 
   

Treasurer 
  Kathleen Eckermann 
 

Financial Secretary  
  Fred Wilson 
 
Property Liaison  
  Margo Kowalczyk 
 
Ministry Team Leaders 

Communications Team 
  David Houston 

Community Service  
Ministry Team 
  Bobbi Lombardo   
  Dottie White 

Congregational Life Team 
  Kiki White 

Spiritual Life Team 
  Mother Julie 

 

St. Alban’s Church 
 
   1308 Meadowbrook Drive 
   Syracuse, NY 13224-1718 
   (315) 446-3490 
 
   Website: stalbansyracuse.org (Note change) 
   Facebook: Click link on website home page or 
                     go to St. Albans Church Syracuse 
 

   Secretaryôs Office Hours:  
     Tuesday-Friday: 9:30 a.m. - 1:00 p.m. 
 

   Secretaryôs Email: stalbans.syr@gmail.com 
 

Please don’t leave urgent or time sensitive  
messages on the church answering machine. 
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